Gity of New PBedford

IN COMMITTEE

May 25,2023

The Honorable City Council
133 William Street
New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on City Property at a Meeting held on Monday, May 15, 2023, considered a WRITTEN
MOTION, Councillor Gomes, requesting that the Committee on City Property meet with the new owners
of the former Hallmark Nursing Home on Rockdale Avenue and the former Sassaquin Nursing Hotne on
Acushnet Avenue for the purpose of discussing what their plans are at said locations. (To be Referred to
the Committee on City Property.} (Ref’d 08/18/2022)

On motion by Councillor Pereira and seconded by Burgo, the Committee VOTED: to recommend that the
City Council take “NO FURTHER ACTION” on the WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Gomes, requesting
that the Committee on City Property meet with the new owners of the former Hallmark Nursing Home on
Rockdale Avenue and the former Sassaquin Nursing Home on Acushnet Avenue for the purpose of
discussing what their plans are at said locations. This motion passed on a voice vote.
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Councillor Maria E. Giesta, Chairperson
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CITY OF NEW BEDFORD
'CITY COUNCIL

August 18, 2022

WRITTEN MOTION

Requesting, that the Committee on City Property meet with the new owners of the former
Hallmark Nursing Home on Rockdale Avenue and the former Sassaquin Nursing Home on Acushnet
Avenue for the purpose of discussing what their plans are at said locations. {To be Referred to the

Committee on City Property.)

Brian K. Gomes, Councillor at Large




